
Road &Brj^

Prom; Janie Gavin <janie.gavln@yahoo.com>
Sent: Mohday, February 27,2023 1:06 PM
To: roadaridbridge@countyofupshur.com
Subject: Cardinal Road property - beaver Issue

To Whom it May Concern,

I just spoke with Phil in your department, and he informed me of the flooding issue on Cardinai Road
that is being caused by the beaver dams on my property there.

I'm hereby giving the Upshur County Road and Bridge department permission to enter the property,
and do whatever is needed to eliminate the dam(s) and remove the existing beaver population, either
by hunting or trapping them, so there will be no further flooding. Zac Hensley has cattle on the
property, so everything must be done to insure that the cattle are safe throughout the process. That
means if fences are cut or damaged, they are restrung, and that whatever Is done to eliminate the
dams and remove the beavers does not endanger the cattle. If you need the gate combination to
enter, you can call Zac at 903-841-3557.

Thank you so much for contacting me about the flooding issue. Hopefully, you are able to
successfuiiy get the creek flowing again so there's no future flooding.

Sincerely,

Janie Gavin

3399 Bennett Drive, Apt. 8
Los Angeles, CA 90068
213-706-0836


